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Board Meeting

Tuesday 10th October 2012

Abbreviated Minutes

Attendees     P Morris                    Chairman 

                      C Harris                     Vice Chairman

                      R Cooke

                      J Moore

                      L Gwyther

                      A Donald 

Apologies from A Lowe, N Timms and J May.

Jane Moore produced a bound copy of the accounts which she had acquired from our accountant, and a letter from him. The accounts need to be signed, so the Chairman took them to peruse before signing. The letter advised that we should have received a tax bill, but as yet it has not arrived. As it may have been sent to the Poppy and Pint, Jane Moore had asked there but with no luck. For our accountant to contact the HMRC a form had to be signed allowing him to be our authorised agent. It was agreed this could be filled out. He also supplied his invoice for years ending 30th Sept 2009 and 14th November 2010 amounting to £860. There was some discussion regarding the amount, and it was proposed to look in the minutes to see what he had quoted for these years, to email the board with the result and then to decide what to do about payment.

There had been two letters from the old bank regarding closing an account with a balance of £20.45 which the Board had previously agreed would be given to the Poppy appeal. The cheque and letters were passed on to C Harris. The current bank statement was produced, and passed round for perusal. There were two letters of change of address from shareholders.  

                                     .

The Chairman reported that he’d visited D Bowles to ask him to stand down as Administrator due to his ill health. The Chairman had given him a letter and was relieved to find that he was quite happy about standing down, sad that it was the final break, but understanding that he was no longer able to carry out the role. 

Jane Moore advised that in response to a letter sent to him, D Harvey had resigned as a Director and his name will now be taken off the Companies House Register.

In light of circumstances, L Gwyther who was going to be our Bowls committee member representative was unable to do so. So a letter will be written to the Bowls club asking if they would put forward one of their Committee members to attend RSSC Board meetings (but not as a Director). 

The shareholder who bought four shares has not completed the reverse side of the HMRC forms and that he’d also told us he has ‘bought’ another share. In response, a letter had been sent asking him to complete the HMRC forms and advising that he could not just buy a share i.e. he must follow the RSSC’s procedures.

Jane Moore confirmed she had asked our accountant how the loan was progressing and in the letter sent with the accounts, he’d stated he would get back to us shortly. 

Arrangements for the AGM were discussed. A discussion then took place on whether non-shareholders would be allowed to attend the AGM. It was agreed that there was no reason for spouses, carers etc to be excluded as long as they knew they could not speak or vote at the meeting.

Although there is no requirement to do so, it was agreed that including a question and answer session would be good practice and demonstrate openness. If questions could not be answered on the night, the reply will be posted on our website.

Meetings for the future, and the AGM date were discussed and decided to now have quarterly meetings.  

If a meeting needs to be called before the AGM, the board will be notified. The date of the next Board meeting (after the AGM) will be arranged on a date convenient for all. At this point, there being no further business, the Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance, and the meeting closed at 9.44 pm.

